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  ANNOUNCEMENTS 

~ General Meeting: MAY 

15TH 9:30 – followed by 

guest speaker from the  

QUILTED PEACOCK at 

Community of Hope, 165 

Ohio Rd, Lake Worth, FL  

33467.   

JUNE - SHORT MEETING 

FOLLOWED BY  

Scrappy Quilts Your 

Way (includes 1 

acrylic template) 

by Pat Yamin 

Full-Day Workshop 

10 am - 4 pm, 

SATURDAY, June 15th   

RSVP AND $25 BY 

MAY MEETING 

 at Community of Hope, 

165 Ohio Rd, Lake Worth, 

FL  33467.   

~ Block of the Month 

located Block of the 

Month article. 

~ Handmade Gift 

Exchange  

~ Reminder Food Drive at 

our QADTs 

~Quilt All Day Thursday’s 

(QADT): Every Thursday 

excepted as noted in guild 

calendar in newsletter or by 

email. Community of Hope 

EAST Campus, 2341 S 

Military Trail, West Palm 

Beach 
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 PRESIDENT’S ARTICLE 
 
From the desk of the President 
 

We will be holding a special program 
during our General May meeting. Monica 
with the Quilted Peacock, West Palm 
Beach, will be there to discuss her fabric 
warehouse and set a date for a guild field 
trip to her location. her fabric warehouse 
located right here in West Palm Beach. 
Her goal is to introduce herself to our 
guild and to work out the details for a field 
trip to her warehouse. Please come 
early as the Quilted Peacock will have 
several tables set up for us to shop 
before and after our meeting.   
 
JUNE MEETING - If you plan to attend Pat 
Yamin's June 15th class; after a full review of 
our space, we can only hold 24 people for this 
event.  We currently have 8 members who have 
paid for the event, 1 guest paid, 1 member who 
has reserved her spot but will be paying in May, 
and two reserved spots from other guilds with 
12.spots filled leaving...12 openings! 

We are excited to once again be able to have a 

Staycation! It is always a really fun and 

enjoyable experience. 

2024 Staycation is a two-day event. To 
show off our talents, we thought we 

would hold another Small Quilt Swap. 
The swap will be held following our 
General Meeting at Staycation. This 

means even members not attending the 
Staycation but going to the General 

Meeting can participate. 

(following our very brief general meeting), 
please let me know before I send out a reminder 
to other guilds.  I will hold you a spot but it must 
be paid by the May meeting. 
 
               Thank you, 
 
                        Debbie Sprague 
 
> June: Scrappy Quilts Your Way by Pat 
Yamin $25.00 which includes 1 acrylic template 
– PAYMENT DUE AT MAY MEETING.  Please 
see Life section for supply list. 
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>July: $0 following our July General 
meeting.   
Speaker Dave from the Laura's Sewing 
and Quilt show 
 
 
            Upcoming craft shows: 

July 27th, Casuarina's Craft Show in Lantana 

September or October Boca Raton Craft 

Show 

 

LONG ARM USAGE AVAILABLE! 

Mr. Ray Moss called me and offered our guild 

the use of his long arm.  It is in his garage and 

he lives off of Hypoluxio.  His phone number is 

561-719-7245.  Leave him a message and he 

will call you back.!  

 

A new Quilt Shop has opened in Oxford, 

Florida (near The Villages) 

The Quilter's Cottage Fabric Shop  

10879 US HWY 301  Suite 2 

Oxford, FL  34484 

353-816-9133    email address:  

thequilterscottage@hotmail.com  

Website info:    thequilterscottage.com 

 

Quiltfest, Inc. of Jacksonville 

accepts quilt entries for judging, 

display, and eligible for prize 

money (nearly $9,000 ) in 13 

categories plus. Applications 

open April 1, 2024 with quilts to 

be delivered in early September. 

Details are on the website, 

www.quiltfestjax.com  including 

how to mail entries. SEE LIFE SECTION 

page 18 FOR MORE INFORMATION 

MEETING PICTURES   

 

 

 

 

mailto:thequilterscottage@hotmail.com
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MINUTES Hibiscus Quilt 

Guild of South Florida   April 20, 2024 

Board members present: Debbie 

Sprague, Jeanette Smith, Jackie Blazok, 

Christine Burtch 

23 total members present and three 

guests: Amanda Christine, Shelly 

Yarrington and Gabriella Kay. 

Meeting opened at 9:35 AM 

Treasurer's report: combined accounts 

total $13,702.08.  It was moved by Kat 

Rahla and 2nd by Michelle Kay that the 

treasurer's report be accepted as given.  

Motion passed. 

Minutes: it was moved by Jackie Blazok 

and 2nd by Kathy Battaglia that the 

minutes be accepted as written.  Motion 

passed. 

Debbie Sprague: 

May meeting: Meet & Greet with the 

owner from the Quilted Peacock at the 

May 18th followed by a field trip to the 

Quilted Peacock warehouse near 

Okeechobee Blvd. to be scheduled at a 

future date. 

June meeting: Pat Yamin's scrappy 

class will be held on June 15th following 

a shortened meeting with the class 

beginning no later than 10:30 AM.  The 

$25 class fee includes an acrylic 

template.  Bring scraps any size larger 

than 5 x 5 inches to swap out one scrap 

for one scrap.  Pat will also be bringing 

scraps from her collection as well.  In 

addition to all the standard 

equipment/lunch, a 28 mm rotary cutter 

is mandatory! 

July meeting: Dave from Laura's Sewing 

will be giving a sewing machine 

maintenance demonstration/class. 

July 27th: Casuarina Woman's Club 

Christmas in July will be held in the 

Lantana Rec Center from 9 AM until 4 

PM with set-up and tear-down hours to 

be announced.  Hibiscus will have a 

reserved space in front of a stage so the 

raffle quilt can be displayed at our 

advantage. 

August 16th and 17th will be Staycation 

with the monthly meeting being held for 

all members on Saturday morning. 

American Legion Craft Show mentioned 

at last month's meeting has no update at 

this time but our participation is still 

planned on. 

Quilt a Bit will be a guest speaker at a 

future meeting to be announced, but Jeff 

from The Factory has no interest in 

speaking at one of our meetings. 

Applebee's has brought back their 

fundraiser program so we'll be able to 
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participate in a fundraiser again at a 

future date.  This fundraiser was 

particularly profitable in the past and is 

looked forward to. 

Jeannette Smith: Hibiscus will be 

participating in BQE in March of 2025. 

President's drawing of May's BOM kit 

was won by Simone Lafranc, and the 

BOM blocks were won by Jeannette 

Smith. 

May's BOM will be Lover's Knot done in 

shades of lavender/purples. 

Lover's Knot  

Doorprize was won by Kathy Battaglia. 

Cathy Hampshire is currently in a 

hospital in Wellington with a reaction to 

chemotherapy: cards only please, no 

heart blocks.  Melissa Henize's husband 

is having chemotherapy again. 

Piecemakers: no report. 

Kathy Battaglia presented the birthday 

basket. 

Sewing machine and mushroom 

earrings were offered for sale with 

proceeds going toward Quilting Angels. 

Casserole carrier kits are available to 

take home and make for the upcoming 

craft shows. 

Three guests are in attendance: 

Amanda Christine, Shelly Yarrington 

and Gabriella Kay. 

Membership drawing was won by Joan 

Bradshaw. 

Michelle Kay: Staycation will be the third 

Friday/Saturday in August with the 

monthly quilt guild meeting being held 

Saturday morning, all members 

welcome for the meeting.  There is a 

maximum of 25 people and fees are as 

follows: 

    current member: $50 

    non-member: $75 

    non-member joining: $85 to include 

membership through the end of 2025 

(16 months) 

The handmade gift swap was following 

by show & tell. 

Meeting closed at 11:05. 

 

Respectfully submitted pending 

approval, 

            Christine Burtch 

            Recording Secretary 
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PIECEMAKER’S 
 
THANKS LADIES FOR ALL YOUR 
HARD WORK! 
 
GREAT TO SEE YOU CATHY BACK 
IN ACTION!  
   
 

UPC – HOBBS BATTING 
LABELS – Please save the UPC 

portion from your Hobbs Batting and 
give them to  CHERYL PETENBRINK! 
For every FIVE UPC’S THE GUILD 
CAN GET FREE BATTING FOR THE 
PRICE OF SHIPPING! 
 
3 MORE UPC’S NEEDED AND I CAN 
ORDER TWO ROLLS! 
       
              Cheryl Petenbrink   
 
A CONTAINER OF FINISHED QUILTS! 
Donation from “QUILTING ANGELS” 
Patricia Nugent, Joan Bradshaw and 
Barbara Vitale! 
 

          
 

AND THEN 
 
Donated to the Autism Group 
 
 
Donation to Dr. Cal DeHaas 
       North Idaho College in Coeur 
d'Alene, Idaho. Myia Lackey, Debbie 
Sprague's daughter, who works at the 
college, requested a quilt for one of their 
instructors, Dr. Cal DeHaas. 
         Dr. DeHass has stage 4 brain 
cancer and had to retire after teaching 
23 years at the college. He was 
presented with one of Hibiscus's quilts 
on April 24th during his retirement party. 
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            MAY  BIRTHDAY LADIES 
 
                

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Christine Burtch. 8th 

                 Louise Nervik 11th  
 

Did we miss your Birthday – please let us 

know -  send email to  

HQGOSF.NEWS@GMAIL.COM 

 

 

 

 

DONATIONS ACCEPTED: Boutique will be 
closed for the Month of May and June, but 

Jackie is still taking donations. 

 

 

GEARING UP FOR 
STAYCATION! 

Dates: August 16 & 17, 2024 

Set Up: Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m 

Take Down: Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:30 
p.m. 

      Sign-Up: There is a limit of 25 people for 
the Staycation and space is filling up fast! You 
can sign-up now by sending a check to the 
Guild, paying with a credit/debit card by 
contacting Debbie @ 561-951-9958 (there are 
added fees with cards), or by letting Christine 
or Michelle know that you want to join us and 
will be paying cash at the next meeting and we 
will add you to the list. 

    The Cost: $50.00 for members, $85.00 for 
non-members who wish to join the Guild (this 

will pay for your membership all the way 
through 2025), & $75.00 for non-members who 

do not wish to join the Guild. Everyone is 
welcome to join us for STAYCATION FUN!! 

      Requests: Please let Christine & Michelle 
know if there’s something you would like to do 
or see at Staycation. Like a demo, class, game 

or activity. Any and all suggestions are 
welcome and encouraged. 

      Secret Quilter: We will be offering to all 
attendees that would like to participate a 

chance to be a Secret Quilter for the duration 
of Staycation. If you choose to participate you 
will be given a simple form to fill out with likes, 
dislikes, wants, etc. and your Secret Quilter will 
surprise you with gift(s) at Staycation. We will 

shuffle the forms and mail them out to the 
participants so you know who you will be giving 
to before Staycation. It is going to be a fun time 

trying to figure out who has your name. The 

 

mailto:HQGOSF.NEWS@GMAIL.COM
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reveal will take place right after lunch on 
Saturday. The price or amount of money you 
choose to spend is your prerogative but we 

suggest around $20.00 to keep it simple and 
fun for everyone. 

We are excited to once again be able to have a 
Staycation! It is always a really fun and 
enjoyable experience. 

Co-Chairs, Christine Burtch, 561-596-1896 
&Michelle Kay – 561-294-0547 

August: Staycation August 16-17th  

held at the Lakes of Sherbrooke 
Clubhouse.   

The general meeting will be held on 
the 17th at the Staycation location.  
Those not attending Staycation are 

still encouraged to join the small quilt 
swap.  

2024 Staycation Small Quilt Swap 

Brought to you by Eleanor Yura and 
Debbie Sprague 

2024 Staycation is a two-day event. To 
show off our talents, we thought we 
would hold another Small Quilt Swap. 
The swap will be held following our 
General Meeting at Staycation. This 
means even members not attending the 
Staycation but going to the General 
Meeting can participate. 

Here are the rules: 

1.    Make a small quilt with something 
that starts with the letter of your LAST 
name somewhere on the quilt.  Using 
Jane Doe’s name as an example, she 
could use  Daisy fabric, or she could put 
a Dog or her quilt, now if she really thinks 
outside the box, she could make her quilt 
the shape of a Diamond.  I think you get 
the idea…let your imagination run wild.  
Please, NO HOLIDAY-themed 
quilts…not everyone celebrates the 
same holidays. 

2.    Your small quilt can be any shape, 
as long as the outer dimensions are no 
smaller than 72” and no bigger than 96”. 
For example, an 18x18-square small quilt 
will equal 72”, and a 24x24-square quilt 
will equal 96”.  

3.    Front-batting-backing, quilted, and 
edges bound  

4.    Your quilt must have a Label on the back 
and needs to include: 
a.    Title of the Swap: 2024 Staycation Small 
Quilt Swap 
b.    “Last Letter of Your Name” is for _______ 
c.    Your Name 
For example: 
2024 Staycation Small Quilt Swap 
“D” is for Dog 
Jane Doe  
 

When you finish your Small Quilt Swap, 
please email a picture to Michelle Jones, 

our Webmistress, at 
mjonescph@yahoo.com 

  In the subject line please write: [The letter 
of your Last Name] and the words “is for 

mailto:mjonescph@yahoo.com
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__________.”  This will be our virtual 
showing of all our small quilt entries 

HANDMADE GIFT EXCHANGE 
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         OFFICERS’ ROSTER 2024- 

 
President 

       Debbie Sprague  561-951-9958 
Vice President 

              Jeannette Smith  561-436-2083 
 

    Secretary –  
Christine Burtch  561-596-1896   

Treasurer –  
Jackie Blazok  561-965-6195  

Historian –  
Jerri White  561-351-6709 

If you cannot reach  COMMITTEE and have 
questions, please feel free to call an 

Executive Board Member 
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                       COMMITTEES 
 

Anniversary Chairman  (Chairman) Eleanor 
Yura 561-966-2337 & 561-385-0287   

Pam Dicke 917-596-0441   
Boutique & Block of the Month 

Jackie Blazok 561-965-6195 (Chairman) 
BQE Vendor 

Jeanette Smith 561-436-2083 
Debbie Sprague 561-951-9958 

Fund Raising - Crafts Show 
Debbie Sprague 561-951-9958 

Linda Lane 561-703-4361 
Fund Raising  - Grants  

Suzette Newcomer - 561-319-4486  
(Chairman) 

 Membership  
Cindy Hislop 561-309-3467 (Chairman) 

Newspaper  
Jan Smirnow, Editor 561-591-2797 

Debbie Sprague, Asst Editor 
561-951-9958 

Parliamentarian 
Cathy Hampshire 561-964-3956 

 
 

Piecemaker’s  
Jerri White 561-351-6709. 

Anna Mae Sweigart – Logger of items 
480-369-907 

Cindy Hislop – Sandwich and Back fixing 561-
309-3467  

Jerri White – Delivery 561-351-6709        Guild 
Quilt Collection  

Christine Burtch 561-596-1896  
Tax Letter Request  

        Send to hqgosf@gmail.com 
Web Mistress  

Michelle Jones 901-488-3113 (Chairman) 
 Workshop   

Debbie Sprague 561-951-9958 
 
 
 

UPCOMING QUILT EVENTS 
 

May 20 Cathy Perlmutter Lecture 
VIRTUAL info here (#303) 

 
June 17 Lecture with Lareen 

Smith VIRTUAL  info here (#303) 
 

July 15 Lecture with Rachel 
Derstine VIRTUAL info here 

(#303) 
 

Aug 2-5 Quilt Cruise info here 
(#299) 

  
Sept 9 Mysterious Sewing 

Society Retreat info here (#298) 
 

Sept 16-20 Quilt Retreat in Lutz 
info here (#302) 

 
Sept 19-21 Quilt Show in 

Jacksonville 
www.QuiltFestJax.com (#301) 

 
Nov 15-16 Quilt Show in 

Leesburg lakequiltguild.com 
(#301) 

 
Nov 15-16 Quilt Show in 

Palmetto (#301) 
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2025 
 

Jan 31-Feb 1 Quilt Show in Lake 
Placid (#302) 

  
Feb 7-8 Quilt Show in Vero 

Beach (#302) 
 

Feb 14-15  Quilt Show in 
Seminole (new dates!) (#29) 

 
Mar 8-9 Quilt Show in Pembrook 

Pines info here (#297) 
 

March 21-22 Quilt Show in 
Pensacola  

pensacolaquiltersguild.org 
 

 (#299) SCRAP CITIES with Cathy 
Perlmutter 

https://suncoastquiltingcircle.or
g/event-5654014 

Virtual Event via Zoom 
Monday, May 20, 2024, 7:00 PM 

Eastern 
 

 Up Your Quilts with Laureen 
Smith 

https://suncoastquiltingcircle.or
g/event-5654019 

Virtual Event via zone 
Monday, June 17, 2024, 7:00 PM 

Eastern 
 

 KEEP IT SIMPLE with Rachel 
Derstine 

https://suncoastquiltingcircle.or
g/event-5654038 

Virtual Event via Zoom 
Monday, July 15, 2024, 7:00 

Eastern 
 

Many thanks  Mary Davis  VP 
Programs   Suncoast Quilting 

Circle 
 

 

 
 
 
May 2024-  
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch  
After Meeting Program: Quilted Peacock 
2023 Tax Filing – done by CPA.  
Handmade gift exchange 
 
June 2024- 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
Quck Meeting to accommodate Scrappy Quilts 
Your Way by Pam Yamin $25 paid by May 
Meeting- Handmade gift exchange 
 
JULY 2024 
Executive Board meeting  
Quilt All Day Thurs –  
Board Meeting  - tbd  

GUILD 

            CALENDAR 
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General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
 In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch  
After Meeting Program – Guest Speaker Dave 
from Laura’s Sewing and Quilt show 
Handmade gift exchange 
>>Parliamentarian: set-up nominating 
committee and find members to run for offices 
in even years. 
CASUARINA CRAFT SHOW JULY 27TH 
 
AUGUST  17TH 2024– 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday 17TH  
AT SHERBROOE CLUBHOUSE – 
STAYCATION EVENT 16TH – 17TH – THOSE 
NOT ATTENDING STAYCATION ARE STILL 
ENCOURAGED TO JOIN THE SMALL QUILT 
SWAP. 
Handmade gift exchange  
 
SEPTEMBER 2024- 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch  
After Meeting Program: Piecemakers Sew-in 
Staycation 
Parliamentarian: have ballot box and ballot slips 
at meeting if any office is running opposed in 
even years - Handmade gift exchange 
 
OCTOBER 2024 - 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
In Meeting Program:  
After Meeting Program:   
Holiday Party discussion  
>>Parliamentarian: post-election ballot in 
newsletter if any office is running opposed; in 
even years. Handmade gift exchange 
 
 NOVEMBER  2024–  
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting: Suspended 2023 Workshops 
In Meeting Program: by  
After meeting program Piecemakers Sew-in 

Handmade Gift Exchange  
After meeting program 
 
DECEMBER 2024 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting TBA 
In meeting Program by Christine Burtch 
Potluck Holiday Party 
>>Parliamentarian 
 
January 2024–  
Quilt All Day Thurs General Meeting 3rd   
In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch  
After Meeting Program: Debbie Sprague – 
Quilt as You Go 
Collecting of 2021 Membership Dues   
Financial books due to CPA by JAN /2024 
Budget printed in the newsletter, discussed, 
and voted in February meeting 
 
February 2024 –  
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday In Meeting Program: by 
Christine Burtch After Meeting  
Handmade gift exchange  
STAYCATION TBD 
 

March  2024-  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch   
Quilt all Day Thursday 
Handmade  gift exchange  
 
April 2024-  
Executive Board meeting  
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting April 20th 
In Meeting Program: by Christine Burtch 
Quilt All Day Thurs  
General Meeting 3rd Saturday  
In Meeting Program:  
After Meeting Program: Open Sewing 
Handmade Gift Exchange 
 
 



HIBISCUS QUILT GUILD GAZETTE  

                hqgosf@gmail.com    www.hibiscusquiltguild.com   5819 White Cypress Rd, Lake Worth, FL 33467 
MAY 2024             EDITOR: Jan Smirnow   ASST. EDITOR Debbie Sprague      PHOTOS: Christine Burtch 

 i 

14 
 

 

 

FABRIC COLOR CHOICES FOR LOVER’S 

KNOT:  LAVENDERS AND PURPLES: 

 

F  

 



HIBISCUS QUILT GUILD GAZETTE  

                hqgosf@gmail.com    www.hibiscusquiltguild.com   5819 White Cypress Rd, Lake Worth, FL 33467 
MAY 2024             EDITOR: Jan Smirnow   ASST. EDITOR Debbie Sprague      PHOTOS: Christine Burtch 

 i 

15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
  

 

 



HIBISCUS QUILT GUILD GAZETTE  

                hqgosf@gmail.com    www.hibiscusquiltguild.com   5819 White Cypress Rd, Lake Worth, FL 33467 
MAY 2024             EDITOR: Jan Smirnow   ASST. EDITOR Debbie Sprague      PHOTOS: Christine Burtch 

 i 

16 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

April’s Treasurer’s Report: 

Income $751.15: $35 Membership, $200 Retreat Income, 

$225 Workshop, $.15 Merchant Fees, $291 Boutique  

Expenses $66.92:  $59.52 Sales Tax, $42.40 Craftshow, 

(35.00) credit Piecemakers 

By Jackie Blazok, Treasurer 
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